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MAY 2017 | DR. KEVIN BOYS, PRESIDENT 

 

Details for Board Meeting and Graduation 

4:30 p.m. | May Board Meeting | Room 184 

5:30 p.m. | Dinner | Hallway 100 

6:30 p.m. | Prepare for Processional | Room 103 

7:00 p.m. | Graduation Ceremony | Patriot Center 

 

Commencement 

We look forward to celebrating our students’ degree and certificate completion at Southern 

State Community College during our annual commencement ceremony.  The personal stories 

represented in these achievements are remarkable.  We have truly opened the door to higher 

education for so many of these students who would not have attended otherwise.  Thank you 

for your role in making sure that opportunity is there for the communities we serve. 

Our appreciation is extended to trustee Kyle Rudduck for making a connection with this year’s 

commencement speaker, Ryan Hawk.  I’ve included his bio in the packet.  

 

Amended House Bill 49 

The Ohio House is scheduled to vote on the Substitute HB 49 in the next few days.  I will 

provide a brief overview and handout on the higher education provisions if all goes as 

scheduled.  Our legislators were particularly attentive to the concerns that community colleges 

raised and have adjusted the budget accordingly.  Of course, the budget will next go to the 

Senate before it is submitted to the Governor who has line-item veto prerogative in a budget 

bill.   
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American Association of Community Colleges Annual Conference 

Presentations 

I was honored to be a part of three presentations at our national association’s annual conference 

this past weekend.  The three presentations highlighted our partnership with Great Oaks in 

aviation engineering, our College’s experiences in Ohio’s 100% performance funding system, 

and how our College has participated and benefited from our participation in OACC’s Student 

Success Leadership Institute.  Additionally, I sat in at the AACC Board of Directors meeting to 

which I was elected.  My term begins in July. 

 

 

Employee Health Insurance 

Please give attention to the memo from the employee Health Insurance Committee under the 

Human Resources section of this report.  The committee is recommending the College accept a 

change in carrier, and move the College’s health insurance to the Anthem Lumenos plan. This 

recommendation will save 15.5% in premium costs over the plan renewal with United 

Healthcare. Although the premium still increases 9.4% over our current rate, the net increase in 

the college’s cost for providing health insurance is 6.5% due to the significant bridge funding 

with our high deductible plan.  All employees now pay 20% of the health insurance premium. It 

is my intention to accept the committee’s recommendation and enter into a memorandum of 

understanding with the SSEA to move to the new carrier, unless the Board of Trustees would 

take action to do otherwise.   

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Board members are invited and encouraged to attend any of the following upcoming events: 

 

MAY 

 

May 4 Associate Degree Nursing (ADN) Pinning 

  7 pm | Edward K. Daniels Auditorium, Central Campus 

 

May 5 Graduation 

  7 pm | Patriot Center, Central Campus 

 

May 7 Spring Concert by Southern State Singers 

  7 pm | Patriot Center, Central Campus 
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Program approval for all current SSCC credit degrees and non-credit TDA programs 

have been renewed.   

 

As mandated by Veteran Services, all programs will be evaluated annually by the State 

Approving Agency.  This approval allows us to certify eligible veterans and their 

dependents for education benefits provided by Veteran Services.   

 

For the 2016-17 academic year, 73 students were certified and received education 

benefits through Veteran Services.    

 

 

Summer registration opened March 20 for Veterans/Service Members, March 27 for 

sophomores, and March 28 for freshmen. Current headcount for Summer Term is 675 

(compared to last Summer Term, same time - headcount 573). 

 

Fall registration opened April 3 for Veterans, April 10 for sophomores, and April 11 for 

freshmen.  Current headcount for 2017 Fall Semester is 644 (compared to last Fall 

Semester, same time  
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After weighing all the options, interviewing carriers, analyzing physician networks, 

utilization reports, etc. it is the recommendation of the Insurance Committee that the 

College move to Anthem for Medical, Dental, Vision, and Life/AD&D coverages.   


